
Hello North Dakota Auxiliary Members,

I want to reiterate my constant call for ‘membership, membership, membership.’  We 
need every Auxiliary member to pay their dues!  We in North Dakota are active, 
involved members of our country and communities!  We love our veterans! Remember 
why you became a member of the American Legion Auxiliary. Our mission is to 
support our veterans and active-duty military members and their families.

We must never let our Auxiliary members forget how important they are and how 
critical paying their dues is in our efforts to support our mission of advocating for 
veterans and their families. North Dakota is known for the number of men and women 
who have served and continue to serve in the military, for how well we honor our 
veterans, and for our wonderful generosity on behalf of veterans.  

Remember that Congress acts on behalf of our veterans in direct proportion to our 
membership numbers in the American Legion Family. We just cannot let our veterans 
down.  Bills such as the GI Bill, health bills related to Vietnam and Camp Lejeune, the 
Choices Bill that allows veterans to go to local doctors when they live 40 miles from a 
VA care facility, the PACT Bill regarding burn pits, and so much more have all been 
passed for veterans.  These important Congressional actions would not be possible 
without the help and support of numbers in our organizations, our volunteer hours, 
and our donation of funds spent on behalf of our veterans.  

Remember the ‘Be The One’ program and its focus on the well-being of our veterans.  
Watch over your veterans and if you see one in need or going through hard times, reach
out to them and assist them in any way you can.

For God and Country.

LoAnn Dick 


